Minutes

Special Meeting of the West Haven Board of Education for the Purpose of Receiving a Tour and Update on the Renovation Project at West Haven High School

January 7, 2019

Administrators Present: Neil Cavallaro, Superintendent of Schools

Christopher Everone, Facilities Manager, WH BOE

Board Members Present: Bob Guthrie, Vice-Chairman

Susan Walker Karen Pacelli Patrick Leigh Jim Morrissey Rosa Richardson

Also in Attendance: Ken Carney, West Haven High School Building Committee

Chairman

Amar Shamas, Supervisor, Gilbane Construction Co.

Eric Mullins, Onsite Project Manager, Gilbane Construction Co.

Vice-Chairman Guthrie called the special meeting to order at 4:30 p.m.

The meeting was turned over to Mr. Carney and the members of the construction team from Gilbane.

Eric Mullins gave the Board members a brief safety seminar.

After the seminar, Ken Carney proceeded to conduct the tour of the new construction. It consisted of the Media Center, the Technology Education Wing, the Administrative Office Suite, and the Cafeteria area.

Board members asked several questions. Several of them had to do with the timeframe and completion date. Mr. Carney and Mr. Shamas assured the members that the new construction will be ready for the opening of the 2019 – 20 school year (This August).

At the completion of the tour, a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Karen Pacelli.

It was seconded by Patrick Leigh.

There was no discussion, and the meeting was adjourned at 5:09 p.m.	
Respectfully submitted,	

Neil C. Cavallaro, Superintendent of Schools (Acting Secretary)